
We Give Thanks      
For food in a world  

where many walk in hunger, 

For faith in a world where many 

walk in fear, 

For friends in a world where many 

walk alone, 

We give You thanks, Oh, Lord. 

 

 

 
 

 
 

                                             School Theme:  Our Learning Journey 
Learn 

Reflect 
Change 

Grow 
                                         
      

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                 

 

 

                                         

                                                                        
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                          
 

 
  
     
 
 
                    

 

         Arrival 8:55-9:10 

Entry 9:10 

Recess 11:10 – 11:25 

Lunch 12:25 – 1:05 

          Recess                                        2:25-2:40 

Dismissal 3:20 

2017-2018 
Student Information Forms 

             There are still some outstanding Student 
Information Forms to come in. It is imperative that we 
have up-to-date contact information and are able to 
reach parents at all times in the event of a medical or 
other emergency. Please contact the office if you 
require a new form, and please keep us notified of 
changes in your family information throughout the 
year. 

 

Archbishop O’Sullivan 
Catholic School 

Newsletter - October 2017 

 

Archbishop O’Sullivan’s school web page is a great way                                   
of keeping current and up-to-date with what is going on at our 
school.                                               
School email:  flhpabos@alcdsb.on.ca      

Web site: www.alcdsb.on.ca/school/abos 
 
                                                                          

 

Follow us on Twitter 
@alcdsb_abos   

Please mark your calendar; School Photos will 
be on Oct. 11th. 

Principal:  Mrs. Lisa Bickerstaffe                                              St. Paul the Apostle Parish Priest:  Father Sebastian Amato 
Secretary: Ms. Kathleen Logan-Rebelo                                   Superintendent:  Mrs. Karen Shannon 
 

 

974 Pembridge Cr., Kingston, ON K7P 1A3  Phone:  613-389-1891   Fax:  613-389-8409 
Algonquin and Lakeshore Catholic District School Board ~ “I by my works, will show you my faith” 

School email:  flhpabos@alcdsb.on.ca         Twitter:    @alcdsb_abos 

        Web site: www.alcdsb.on.ca/school/abos 
                                                         
 

 

Working Together for School Safety 

 

Yard Supervision: Please be aware that students may not 
be on the school yard before 8:55 a.m. as it is 
unsupervised until this time. Your cooperation in this 
matter is greatly appreciated. Buses are not unloaded until 
8:55 and students walking or being dropped off should 
plan to arrive between 8:55 and 9:10. 

 

2017– 2018 

School Schedule 

~Safe Arrival Program~  
Every School Day Counts 

Parents/guardians are asked to call the school at    
613-389-1891 whenever your child will be late or absent. A message may 
be left at any time on the answering machine. Please indicate your child’s 
name, grade and teacher. If no call is received, office staff will use the 
contact information provided to locate the child or the parent regarding 
the absence. 
If you know in advance that your child will be absent from school for an 
extended period of time (example:  family trip), please submit a letter to 
the school. 
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The AOS School Council hosts Bingo at Treasure Chest Bingo on 
Bath Road.  The funds generated have been used for various school 
activities such as: payment of transportation for class field trips, 
classroom enhancements, play structure repairs, etc.  This also helps 
reduce the amount of fundraising.  You can volunteer in either 2 or 4 
hours blocks and does not have to be every month.  If able to 
support this School Council fundraiser, please contact our 
Bingo Coordinator, Paul Chaves at:   paulchaves@live.com  
Thank you Mr. Chaves for coordinating this fundraising opportunity! 

 

Our Catholic School Council is in the process of organizing 
the annual Spook-a-thon.  This is a much anticipated event 
by our school community.  If parents are interested in 
volunteering for this fundraiser please contact the school. 
                                            

 

Peer Helper/PALS Training 

Students in Grades 5-8 who volunteered to take on a 
leadership role as Peer Helpers will receive PALS 
training.  A special thank you to Mrs. Cross, our Youth 
Worker and our KFL&A partners who will be organizing 

and facilitating this workshop.  

School Council Magazine Fundraiser 
As a reminder the sales end for this fundraiser on October 
10th.   Thank you to Julie Macdonald for her leadership. 

 

 

 

         St. Paul the Apostle Parish  

                        Please join us for our School Community Mass 
                                   Wednesday, Oct. 4th at 10:45 

 

For information about Before and/or  
After School care programs, please contact Bev 
Blakely  613 546-2647  Ext. 234 

 

Clean Your Closet for Archbishop O’Sullivan’s Eco 

Fun Drive 
 

The AOS Eco Committee is teaming up with Value Village to host 
another Eco FunDrive. Students and families are invited to drop-off 

used items in the front lobby of our school from Tuesday 
November 21st to Thursday November 23rd. This is a 

wonderful opportunity to declutter in the spirit of recycling, 
reducing and reusing.  Clothing, books, shoes, accessories, linens, 
toys, electronics and household items are welcome. No large 

items please. Money earned through the drive will be donated to 

the Canadian Red Cross through canadacares.org to help support 
those who struggle in the wake of Hurricane Irma.  The Canadian 
Red Cross has activated its emergency operations team and is 
mobilizing disaster response volunteers across the region.  They 
are working to coordinate emergency relief efforts and get help to 
people in affected areas as quickly as possible. Together we can 
make a difference and help transform despair into hope.  This is 
also a wonderful way to support our school Catholic Graduate 
Expectation of “I Have Ideas”. 
 

 

SCHOOL COUNCIL  
There is a School Council Meeting scheduled for 
Wednesday, October 18th at 6:30 pm.   
All are welcome.    

 

Milk Program 
White and chocolate milk is available on a daily basis 
 for $ .75 (250 ml container).  An order form for pre-ordering milk can 
be found on our school website. 

 

http://email.alcdsb.on.ca/owa/redir.aspx?C=OMXlS3RoEkuz1e3Q85aONo50-PJ0rdEIoVTnb-WINH5UFDNItk9Vh2HP26AUA-0Z9BhVKpXXd9Y.&URL=mailto%3apaulchaves%40live.com


                                     
 
 
 
                 
  

EQAO:  The EQAO results for last year’s Primary and Junior 

Assessments can be reviewed at www.eqao.com.   Results for 

both Primary and Junior assessments continue to show 

progress.  In Reading, 91% of Gr. 3 students performed at Level 

3 and 4.  In Writing; 100%, and in Mathematics 71%.   Junior 

results in Reading with 78% of students at or above the 

provincial standard.  Junior Writing results were at 88%.  The 

Junior Mathematics results continue to be a school priority with 

47% achieving at Level 3 or 4.  Mathematics remains a focus for 

this current school year as the Ministry of Education has 

mandated 60 min a day or 300 minutes a week for Math 

instruction across all grades.  Archbishop O’Sullivan’s 2017-18 

School Improvement Plan for Student Achievement & Well-being 

(SIPSAW) will center around Mathematics as an area for 

continued enhancement.  Individual assessment results will be 

sent home shortly with students who completed this assessment 

last spring. 

 

Canadian Author Susan Aguilo will be 
come to Archbishop O’Sullivan on the 
afternoon of October 18th.  An order form 

will be sent home shortly.   

Open House ~ Meet and Greet 

Staff engaged in conversation, reviewing data as we plan for our 2017-2018 
School Improvement Planning for Student Achievement and Well-being 
(SIPSAW). 

http://www.eqao.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  


